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Henry A. Lambert, Chair 
Diana Lee
Feona Chance-Huezo 
Mark David 
Anthony Betudier

Others Present
Joanne Hunt
Ariel Arnold
Anna Toma
Nora Balla
Angel Perez
Robert Morales

Topic: BCS Board of Trustees Meeting
Time: June 25, 2024 6:00 PM Eastern Time (US and Canada)
Place: 171 East 80th Street, New York, New York

The meeting was called to order at 6:30 pm.  The minutes for the meeting held on May 29, 2024 were approved with a motion from Mark, seconded by Diana.  All voting members (5) were in favor.

School Programming: Ms. Hunt
· Summer Boost Updates 
· The program will operate from July 1st- August 2nd with no program on 7/4-7/5.  The hours or operation will be from 8-4 p.m.  The school has been relocated to 787 Lafayette Avenue (PS 25) which is approximately 0.5 miles from the school (about an 8-10 minute walk from BCS).
· BCS has been funded for 66 students ($121, 400).  114 students have applied to participate in the program.  BCS will need to contribute approximately an additional 30K-35K to serve a total of 90 students.
· BCS has hired a van service to transport students who live at least 1.0 miles away from the school and have limited transportation resources to get to the program based on the current location.  BCS will have 3 van routes (East New York/Brownsville/Bed Stuy, Canarsie/Crown Heights/Flatbush and a shuttle from BCS to PS 25, servicing a total of approximately 42 students which is approximately 46% of our summer boost population.
Board Questions/Comments:  Board Questions/Comments:  There were several questions around Summer Boost programming.  Board members wanted to know how we determined who received transportation, how are we funding the extra students, Are we restricted with curriculum and how did we determine who could participate.  Mark asked specifically if we could receive more funding for the additional 24 students.    In response to the questions: For all students who requested transportation, BCS did an address-to-location check and used the NYC MTA guidance to issue metro cards and/or van service.  If a student lives less 0.5 miles or less from the school, no transportation or metro card is offered.  If a student lives between 0.5-1.0 miles from the school, they receive a half-fare metro card or may be eligible for busing depending on grade (K & 1).   If a student lives over 1.5 miles away, busing and/or a metro card are issued or assigned.  Regarding how BCS will fund the additional money for the 24 students- we will incorporate the cost into our 2024-25 school budget.  Since we received the grant for the summer from Bloomberg Philanthropies, BCS chose the option to utilize the mandated Lavinia Curriculum which we also have been utilizing for the past two school years.  It is a research-based program with proven results and includes significant professional development, data-tracking of student growth and leadership/teacher cohort sessions to address student goals and outcomes for the program.  Participation was based on a first-come-first-serve bases coupled with a need (meaning students who need the extra support in Reading and Math).  Regarding receiving extra funding for the additional students from the grantor- Joanne asked the funders why the funding was restricted to 1/3 of our school’s population…due to the significant amount of charter school applications received this year for a summer boost program, Bloomberg Philanthropies only granted each school funding for 1/3 of each school’s respective population.
Enrollment & Recruitment Updates
Enrollment: (April 2024 updates): Ms. Hunt
· 2023-24 Enrollment Update
· Kindergarten: 38 
· Grade 1: 26 
· Grade 2: 21 
· Grade 3: 36 
· Grade 4: 39
· Grade 5: 34 
· Total: 194
Recruitment Coordinator Report (Mr. Angel)
· To date we have 35 Kindergarten families who have accepted a seat for the 2024-25 school year.  
· In grades 1-5, we have 16 acceptances, 15 declines and 28 students waitlisted due to space.
· Acceptances by grade:
· Grade 1: 7 (8 waitlisted)
· Grade 2: 3 (6 waitlisted)
· Grade 3: 6 (3 waitlisted)
· Grade 4: 5 waitlisted
· Grade 5: 6 waitlisted
· In sum, we had a total of 63 kindergarten applications and a total of 64 applications within grades 1-5, for a total of 107 applications as of the April 1st lottery deadline.   BCS will give an update on applications received after the April 1st deadline.
· Mr. Angel’s report:  
· Ms. Hunt and Mr. Angel attended the DeStephano Head Start graduation where Ms. Hunt was the guest speaker and solidified another kindergarten application from the graduating class.  
· Mr. Angel’s focus for recruitment will be 5/5/5/5 which translates to ensuring that we focus on the 5 blocks going East, West, North and South of BCS for student recruitment efforts.  

Board Questions/Comments: Henry wanted to know where we are regarding enrollment today versus last school year.  Ms. Hunt did not have this information readily available and will have this information at the July 2024 board meeting.    Feona asked if we can expand our kindergarten program.  BCS plans to overenroll in kindergarten, 1st and 2nd grade because we tend to lose students during the course of the school year to many different reasons.  As far as specifically expanding our kindergarten, if there is a demand for an additional class, BCS will make every effort to open a 3rd kindergarten class if necessary.
Financial Report

· Financial Snapshot May 2024:  Through May 31st, 2024 the school has recognized $3,719,371.04 in per pupil revenues. We are projecting to recognize $4,072,510.02 in per pupil revenue by year end. Enrollment is currently based on 196.09 GENED students, 8.254 students in the 20-60% SPED range and 19.998 in the >60% category range. The reconciliation invoice opens next week and I will have the final number for per pupil with the end of year adjustments.   We have incurred $3,932,205.38 in expenses through May 31st.  Our year-end projection is a surplus of $72,386.47

Board Questions/Comments: None
Personnel Updates: None

Other Board Items: None
Public Comment: None
Date & Location of next meeting:  July 22, 2024

Adjournment: Adjournment: A motion was made to adjourn the meeting by Diana and seconded by Feona.  All voting members (5) were in favor.  The meeting was officially adjourned at 7:13 p.m.





